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FROM THE PASTO’S DESK    By Fr. Terry Kerner 

 

 Last Sunday afternoon St. Kateri church was the site of Kimberly  

Kenson’s Profession into the Secular Franciscan Order (OFS). Fr. Gary and 

Deacon Tom received her promises witnessed by several other senior mem-

bers of the Secular Franciscans. Kimberly 

and her husband Vince have been long 

time parishioners of St. Kateri and we con-

gratulate her on this significant moment 

on her journey of Faith. 

 

 As you can see the work on Rotunda 

Drive is complete and we can enjoy a nice 

pathway to our church. Our own parking 

lot will be resealed and re-striped in the 

next few weeks. Parking lots aren’t very 

romantic to care about but they are im-

portant to maintain and keep up. All this 

work is made possible with your generosity 

to this year’s Catholic Services Appeal 

(CSA). As of last week a total of 248 pledges have been made for a total of 

$64,725. We can all be very proud of this generosity and I encourage all who 

are making payments on their pledges to keep up the good work! New or addi-

tional pledges or gifts to the CSA are always welcome and, of course, at this 

point would remain in the parish for capital improvements and maintenance. 

THANK YOU  to all who have done your part.  

 

 Last Monday, July 16 was the deadline for reserving a place on the par-

ish trip to Quebec City, Montreal, and Niagara Falls. The Autumn trip is 

scheduled for September 23-29, 2018. Currently 40 have signed up and a half 

a dozen folks are giving it “serious thought”. The total capacity is fifty and if 

you are giving it more than just “serious thought” call Pat Ayland (313-441-

3355) to make your commitment. The trip is becoming increasingly more pop-

ular and we wouldn’t want you to miss out if you had your heart set on it! 

 

 Have a good week and give some serious thought to enjoying Summer ! 
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Tuesday, July 24th 

Sharbel Makhlaf, Priest 

6:40 PM 

     †Francis & Joe Camilleri 

      (by Lina Herring)    

  

Wednesday, July 25th 

St. James, Apostle 

9:00 AM  

    † Rev. August Zylia 

† Deceased parishioners of  

 St. Kateri 

      

Thursday, July 26th 

Sts. Joachim & Anne, Parents of 

the Blessed Virgin Mary 

9:00 AM  

     †Marie & Agnus Mac Phal 

 (by Tylutki Family) 

 

Friday, July 27th 

9:00 AM    

 †Msgr. Vincent Borkowicz 

  

 

Saturday, July 28th 

4:00 PM 

      † Maryann Baker  

 (by Husband) 

       † Michael & Mark Brotherton 

        (by Family) 

       † Charla Bynum & Shelly Zub 

 (by Family)     

 

Sunday, July 29th 

17th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

9:00 AM 

        † Phillip Isgro 

 (by Family) 

        †Michael Martin 

 (by Amy & Mark Catallo) 

 

11:00AM 

        - For the Bishops, Priests and 

 Deacons of the Archdiocese    

PARISH NEWS 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! 

 Altar Servers are truly needed for all masses.  Young 

and old alike are welcome to participate in service to the Lord.   

Eucharistic ministers are  especially needed for the 11 AM 

Mass on Sundays. Please call the parish office at 336-3227 if you 

find it in your heart to be active in this manner.  

 

 

MAY –OCTOBER ROSARY 

 Please join us on Monday evenings at 6 PM at the Blessed Mother’s 

Shrine to say the rosary. You may wish to bring a lawn chair if you need to be 

seated.  

 

JPII GIFT AND BOOK SHOP NEWS 

 The Gift and Book Shop is open before and after weekend Masses during 

the summer months. If you have visitors during the summer, please invite 

them to visit us. It has been a popular spot for out-of-towners lately. Let us 

know if you have special requests. We will do our best to find and fill your or-

ders. Thanks for the ongoing support! 

 

THE FRENCH CANADIAN AUTUMN TRIP (September 23-29) is very close 

to being Sold Out, so if you are interested in this trip, please contact the parish 

office or Pat Ayland at 313.441.3355 to check availability. An enhanced driver’s 

license, passport or passport card is required.  

 

FAITH FORMATION                By Grace Lakatos 

 It’s hard to believe that the summer of 2018 is half way over, where did it 

go? Last week, while on vacation, my husband and I had the opportunity to at-

tend and participate in Mass at St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church in Grayling, 

Michigan. I always find it amazing how visiting a new parish alerts all my 

senses and sends me on a bit of a scavenger hunt. Does this parish do those 

things that I am familiar with or have they explored new areas of the faith? Is 

the parish and its shepherd inviting and engaging to the traveler who has wan-

dered through their door? Will I leave the Celebration of the Eucharist spiritu-

ally fulfilled? Without a doubt, my husband and I can say that we loved the 

Church, both the people and the building and would, without a doubt, attend 

Mass again if we are in the neighborhood. Where have you gone this summer, 

to attend Mass? I hope that you  included the location and time of Mass as part 

of your vacation plans. Wherever you roam, the Church is your first and fore-

most home. 

 Now that I’m back at my desk, planning continues. Hopefully, you have 

received your packets for registration for Faith Formation for the 2018/2019 

year. Please return those to me as quickly as possible as it will be very benefi-

cial to the smooth operation of the program. Fr. Kerner and I have reviewed the 

upcoming schedule and I am happy to announce that our program will begin on 

Saturday, September 8th at the 4 PM Mass. All students, parents, grandpar-

ents, teachers, classroom aides and friends are requested to be present at the 

Mass and the program to follow in the parish hall. This includes parents and 

students interested in the 4 year old to Kindergarten program that takes place 

During the Mass. The 4 year old to Kindergarten program will begin on Satur-

day, September 15th. If you have any questions or concerns regarding the pro-

gram or are interested in assisting with the program, please contact me at your 

earliest convenience. 

 Prayers, blessings and hugs to one and all! 

P.S. Our parish School Supply Drive begins on August 1st. Start watch-

ing for those sales! 

 

(Continued on page 3)  
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JULY PRAYER REQUESTS 

Virginia Alfano 

Carlilosot Anasco 

Leonora Anasco 

Deloris Antko 

Aurora Balino 

Julia Bernardo 

Lea Berta 

Evelyn Boettger 

Marvella Bonell 

Tina Brighton 

John Cassar 

Frank D’Attilo 

Cindy Delorey 

Katie Fell 

Heather Glover 

Marguerite Golembieski 

Dolores Hnot 

Shirley Jolly 

Christine Jones 

Kay Jorgensen 

Beverly Kohlstrand 

Mike Korzeniewski 

Stanley Kozlowicz 

Vicky Kwyer 

Denise Lagerstrom 

Stanley Lane 

Pat Mazzola 

Nolan McCarty 

Katherine Miller 

Rick Nevue 

Patrica C. Nasarzewski 

Ethel O’Day 

Emily Opincar 

Theresa Paremba 

Carolyn Reeber 

Jane Roberts 

Eunice Robinson 

Olga Rowe 

Ed Schuler 

Susan Tafelski 

Nellie Taylor 

Toni Terns 

Gary Tonilas 

Jeanette Tonilas 

Yvette Tremaine 

Janna Turk 

Dorothy Turowski 

John Witalec, OFS 

Poly Woznik 

Ann Zombeck 

 

If you wish to add or re-add a name, please 

fill out the form below or call the office. 

Thank you.  

�������������������

Form for the Sick List 

Name ________________________ 

 

Month _______________________ 

 

Requested by _________________ 

 

Note that the name will be removed from 

the sick list at the end of the month unless a 

request is resubmitted. 

 

(Continued from page 2) 

 

SCHOOL BELLS 

Sacred Heart 

Summer Concert Series: Soprano Soloist Anna Armstrong Wednesday,  

August 1st at 7 PM in the parish hall. Mrs. Armstrong a voice student at 

Wayne State University, will be performing a wide variety of musical selec-

tions. 

To register please call Tim Lee at 248-321-8692 or call the Athletic office at 

313.562-1090 ext. 365. 

Summer Camp Registration is Open!  Athletic camps include basketball, 

cheerleading, golf, lacrosse, soccer, track & field and softball. Activity camps 

include art, forensic science and theater. Most camps are for Middle School stu-

dents, but some may accept 4th & 5th graders. Call 313-562-1990 for more in-

formation. 

100th Anniversary on the Avenue Welcome Home Mass for all former and 

current parishioners, teachers, staff and alumni on Saturday, August 4th at 

4:30 Mass, followed by a reception and class reunion. For more information, call 

313.278.5555. 

Paper Collection:  Our collection bin for newspapers, magazines and junk 

mail is located in the corner of our parish parking lot. PLEASE; No Card-

board or phone books. 

 

St. Sebastian 

Open Enrollment: We offer schooling for Little Learners (3 years old), Pre-

school (4 year olds) through 8th grade in addition to before & after school child 

care, CYO sports and a wide range of enrichment programs. Tuition assistance 

is available. For more information or to schedule a school tour, call 313.563-

6640. 

Box Tops and  Coke caps: Please do not stop collecting those box tops and 

Coke caps during the summer. They can be dropped off at the parish center or 

in the collection basket at Mass. Funds raised from these two programs benefit 

our students in so many ways, from the media center to the computer room to 

the science lab to the gym.  

St. Vincent de Paul Clothing Bins: Located in our parking lot along Dart-

mouth St. are several bins for the donations of new and gently used clothing 

and shoes for our St. Vincent de Paul Society. If the bins are full, please do not 

leave the bags outside the bins as they are exposed to the weather and stray 

animals, and may no longer be useable. Thank you for your generosity.  

Mom2Mom Sale:  Saturday, September 15th. For sale and table reservation 

information, contact StSebastianMom2Mom@gmail.com 

 

AROUND THE VICARIATE  

 

Sacred Heart 

24th Annual Fr. Kenneally Memorial Golf Outing– Saturday, August 

18th. Help us raise funds for Sacred Heart Catholic School in Dearborn. Shot-

gun start at 8:30 AM at the Dearborn Hills Golf Course. The cost is $75.00 be-

fore August 1st and $85 after. Registration deadline is August 7th. Our Golf  

package includes a continental breakfast at the golf course, golf cart, banquet 

following at Sacred Heart Parish hall. For more information call the parish of-

fice at 313.278.5555 or visit us at www.shparish.org. 

 

St. Anselm 

Coach Needed!  We are looking for a coach for Girls’ Varsity Soccer. Contact 

Benn (correct spelling) Baker at 313-720-2509, if interested.  

 

 (Continued on page 4) 
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Readings for the Week 

of July 22, 2018 

Sunday: Jer 23:1-6/Ps 23:1-

3, 3-4, 5, 6 [1]/Eph 2:13-18/

Mk 6:30-34 

Monday: Mi 6:1-4, 6-8/Ps 

50:5-6, 8-9, 16bc-17, 21 and 

23 [23b]/Mt 12:38-42 

Tuesday: Mi 7:14-15, 18-20/

Ps 85:2-4, 5-6, 7-8 [8a]/Mt 

12:46-50 

Wednesday: 2 Cor 4:7-15/Ps 

126:1bc-2ab, 2cd-3, 4-5, 6 

[5]/Mt 20:20-28 

Thursday: Jer 2:1-3, 7-8, 12

-13/Ps 36:6-7ab, 8-9, 10-11 

[10a]/Mt 13:10-17 

Friday: Jer 3:14-17/Jer 

31:10, 11-12abcd, 13 [cf. 

10d]/Mt 13:18-23 

Saturday: Jer 7:1-11/Ps 

84:3, 4, 5-6a and 8a, 11 [2]/

Mt 13:24-30 

Next Sunday: 2 Kgs 4:42-

44/Ps 145:10-11, 15-16, 17-

18 [cf. 16]/Eph 4:1-6/Jn 6:1-

15  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY FOOD LIST 

Tuna 

Manwich 

Toilet paper 

Paper towels 

Shower soap 

Shampoo 

—————————— 

 

A giggle, I hope 

 

When you think about it, 

god HAS to be the uni-

verse’s best inventor. He 

took a rib out of Adam and 

made a loud speaker! 

 

My wife said, “Whatcha 

doing today” 

I said, “Nothing” 

She said, “ You did that 

yesterday.” 

I said- “ I wasn’t finished” 

 

(Continued from page 3) 

Divine Child 

Summer Camp Registration is open!  Athletic camps include basketball, cheerlead-

ing, golf, lacrosse, soccer, track & field and softball. Activity camps include art, forensic 

science and theater. Most camps for Middle School students, but some may accept 4th 

& 5th graders. Call 313.562-1990 for more information.  

 

AROUND TOWN 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

 Our Fish Fry and Polish Dinners are back! 

 Get your foursome together for the Annual Grand Knight Open to benefit the 

Lennon Pregnancy Center on Sunday, August 19, 2018. This year the event will be 

held at Dearborn Hills Golf Course at 1300 S. Telegraph Rd. in Dearborn. A Shotgun 

start at 9 AM and lunch and awards to Follow at the O’Kelley Lounge. $100 per golfer. 

To Sponsor a hole or to sign up your group call Steve Jacek at 313.670.8945. 

 We have many events coming this summer. Join us at the Dearborn Homecoming 

August 3-5. This year we will have a booth in the community tent to let the community 

know what we do for the area. All members and their families are welcome to volunteer 

for both areas. For more information contact Rob Ciavaglia at 248-613-6591. 

 We will be reciting the Rosary on July 29th after the 9 AM Mass. Join us! 

 

VOCATION TO BE A FRANCISCAN FRIAR? 

 Catholic men, 18-35, interested in hearing about and/or exploring Franciscan Re-

ligious Life are invited to the Church of the Transfiguration Friary, 25231 Code Rd. in 

Southfield on Sunday, September 30th  from 4-8 PM. The evening will include pray-

er, dinner and informal conversation. No commitment is expected: it will just be an in-

formal opportunity to meet some friars and hear about our life. For more information, 

contact Fr. Jeff Scheeler, OFM, at scheelerj@transfigsfld.org or 248-356-8787 x 3107. 

 

DEARBORN POLICE DEPARTMENT SPONSORS A WORKSHOP 

 The Dearborn Police Department invites you to join them for a workshop 

“Defending Against Hate Crimes and Domestic Terrorist Acts” This is a law enforce-

ment and mental health intervention. 

 The workshop is scheduled for July 26th, 2018 at the Henry Ford Centennial 

Library, 16301 Michigan Ave. again from 6:00 PM—8:30 PM.  

 Remember our motto is “One Team-One Mission-One Dearborn” 

 

LIFESPAN 

Bowling for Life: Join us Friday, August 17th for some fun and friendly competition 

at the Woodland’s Bowling Alley on Plymouth Road in Livonia from 7-9 PM. We are 

asking people to collect pledges and there will be some raffle baskets that can be won. 

$15 in pledges or more will get each participant two games of bowling, pop and pizza.  

 

CELEBRATE SUMMER AND OUR NATIONAL HOLIDAYS 

 Have you ever stopped to appreciate the many celebrations we enjoy in this coun-

try? For example, did you know that July is National Baked Beans Month? It's also Na-

tional Hot Dog Month. If beans and hot dogs are not on your diet, that's okay--it's also 

National Blueberry Month! July also happens to be National Ice Cream Month-

something almost as American as apple pie (National Apple Pie Month was in May). 

And did you know that July is also National Picnic Month? (That makes sense.) Finally 

know that July is also National Recreation Month.  

 So, we want you to know that all life is to be celebrated in July. Enjoy the sum-

mer, celebrate who you are and if you are one of our July birthday people, know that we 

celebrate you as well.  
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July 15, 2018 Week 3 

     Current              Year to Date  

  

Budget    $ 7,200.00     $  21,600.00   

Current  $  6,760.00     $  21,477.00   

Variance $   (440.00)     $     (123.00)  

 

 

 

No matter what your present status 

in the Catholic Church: 

No matter what your current 

 family or marital situation: 

No matter what your personal  

history, age background, race, or color: 

No matter what your self-image or es-

teem: 

You are invited,  

 

welcomed, 

  

accepted,  

 

loved and  

 

respected at 

 

St. Kateri Tekakwitha Church 

If you would like to become a member of 

our parish please drop this completed 

form in the offertory basket. 

Name(s)_________________________ 

 

Address________________________ 

 

City & Zip_______________________ 

 

Phone Number____________________ 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 

 JULY 28TH & 29TH 

 

        4:00 PM        9:00 AM         11:00 AM 

Celebrant Fr. Morelli Fr. Morelli Fr. Kerner 

Reader Joan Baritche Robert Ciavaglia Margaret Skora 

Ciborium 

 

1-Lenore Orlowska-Warren 

2-Bob Bryer 

1-Barb Cataldo 

2-Barbara Schlaff 

1-Theresa Skora 

2-Nina Cataldo 

Altar Servers 

Helen J. Isabel V. 

Diego V.  

Erabella L. 

Harrison L.  

Cup 1-Lina Herring 

2-Therese Terns 

1-Jo-Ann Curtis 

2-Mary Below 

1-Carmen Rodriguez 

2-Barb Hartman 

Jy 22 AA                 2 PM 

Jy 23 Rosary        6 PM   

Jy 24  Adoration                    4:00-6:30 PM 

Jy 24 Novena                                 6:30 PM 

Jy 24 AA      7 PM 

Jy 26  Seniors                                   11 AM 

Jy 27  AA                 8 PM 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

WELCOME  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anthony P. Alfano-U. S. Marines 

Mark E. Baran-U. S. Air Force 

Louis J. Bardel-U.S. Marines 

Lukas Boudreau-U. S. Marines 

Brendan Burns-U. S. Navy 

Conor Burns-U. S. Navy 

Nick Calvas-U.S. Army 

Nicholas Carleton-U.S. Navy 

Kari Crawford-U.S. Army 

Connor Danaher-U. S. Marines 

James R. Donahue-U.S. Navy 

Perry W. Edgell V.-U.S. Navy 

Dalton Evans-U.S. Army 

Mitchell Kaczmarek- 

U.S. Marines 

Diamond Knight-U. S. Air Force 

Adam Krot-U. S. Army 

Kathleen Lyons-U.S. Air Force 

Teresa Lyons-U.S. Air Force 

Timothy Lyons-U.S. Air Force 

Raymond J. Pawlowski- 

U.S. Air Force 

Connor Plate-U.S. Air Force 

Garrett Quick-U.S. Army 

Adam Schneider-U.S. Army 

Christopher Shiner-U.S. Navy                                                                                     

Haley Valentine-U.S. Marines

 Joseph R. Walker - 

U.S. Marines 

 

 

 

   

STEWARDSHIP

FYI 

1. The next time you order checks, 

omit your first name and have 

only your initials and last name 

put on them. Your bank knows 

how you sign but a thief doesn’t. 

2. When writing checks to pay on 

your account do not put the 

whole account number on the 

“for” line. Just the last four num-

bers, that is sufficient.  

3. Put your work phone # , not your 

home number on your checks. 

4. Place the contents of your wallet 

on a photocopy machine, do both 

sides and keep it in a safe place. 

You will then have quick refer-

ence to needed information. 

5. Keep a copy of the credit card 

numbers as well as Equifax– 1-

800-525-6285, Experian 1-888-

397-3742 , Trans Union 1-800-

680-7289 & Social Security fraud 

line 1-800-269-0271 so you can 

call immediately. 

6. File a police report immediately 

in the jurisdiction where it was 

stolen. 

This information is passed on by an 

attorney who had his information 

stolen. He hopes we will use these 

tips for our protection.  


